Notes from Community Housing Meeting, November 19th 2013
Present: 

Derek Logie from Rural Housing Scotland (by Skype), Seonaid Maclean-Bristol (DC director), 

Nic Smith (DC director), Paula Jamieson, Darran Jamieson, Robbie Payne, Laura Jamieson

The meeting’s discussions related exclusively to land. 
1) Land in current community ownership

Fra Macintyre had made 2 ‘preliminary enquiry proposals’ to Argyll and Bute Planning dept.

These enquiries were made to establish whether either of the 2 pieces of land in current community ownership might be suitable for developing community housing.
a) An Cridhe field.  The planning response was that this site was ‘generally not consistent with the provisions of the Development Plan’.

b) Old Village Hall site: (currently leased by RecyColl and therefore not available for rent/ownership under current arrangements.)   The planning response in this instance was that ‘the proposal is supported through the Local Plan’.

c) In both cases, these are preliminary assessments and not necessarily those of the Planning Authority.

2) Land in private ownership

Derek Logie explained that 

d) Land would need to be owned by DC or let on a long lease (75-100 years) 

e) the Scottish Land Fund might be able to help DC buy land for community housing
Derek Logie also suggested Coll might want to assess its needs and then plan accordingly, rather than stick to the assumption that 2 houses are required.  ACHA or A&B Council – and RHS – could help with this.  
The land does not have to be in the village – although utilities (water, electricity etc) might be more expensive elsewhere.

ACTION: All present agreed that DC should be asked if they would approach landowners on the island and also approach RecyColl (and CCC) about the Village Hall Site.   Decisions about how many houses etc could be based on the practical issue of how much land is available.
Derek Logie also explained that the Our Island Home competition had received 50 entries which would be shortlisted to 5 by the judging panel on Mull on 27th.  He also explained that the process was completely anonymous and thorough.
